
Council Member Mayfield's Statement Concerning Her Recent Tweet 
 
"The Constitutional right of "Free Speech" is a precious and uniquely beloved gift among Americans. 
With this gift of free speech comes great responsibility. To some I did not express that responsibly 
within the limited characters of my earlier tweet. I apologize for the brevity of my statement due to 
being limited to 140 characters.  Many times, we cannot fully express intent or emotion through this 
limited platform.  
 
I do not want to diminish the heinous treatment and genocide that our Jewish brothers and sisters 
experienced at the hands of this dictator nor do I want to further create a dialogue that does not focus 
on the facts at hand.  
 
Today we read about history as a story in a book and sometimes disassociate from the realities of lives 
impacted. Our communities must unite and realize that at this intersectionality of both conservative and 
liberal, white and people of color, gay or straight, young and seniors, these variances and diverse 
populations have strength when they unite in one voice.  
 
My anger and passion when tweeting was directed to those that continue to make excuses for a man 
who is leading our Nation in a divisive direction.  His policies, the creation of the "Birther movement", 
executive orders and continual mistreatment of marginalized communities has quickly eroded the 
landscape of civility and civil discourse in our society.    
 
I value the diversity of my community, work to be inclusive and give voice to those that are not at the 
table and bring equity to this City that I love.  
 
While my words chosen have offended some, my intent was to bring attention to the continued crisis 
that we face each day while this president is leading us. My post angered some and I stay in a state of 
anger every day I watch the news and this like many posts was shared to shine a light on hypocrisy and 
the discourse rising in our Nation." 
 
-LaWana Mayfield 
 
 
 


